

## U.S. Department of Justice

## Federal Bureau of Investigation

Washington, D. C. 20535-0001

The Honorable Marco Rubio United States Senator Suite 350 201 South Orange Avenue Orlando, FL 32801

FEB 1 2 2020

2020 FEB20 AM 8:53

Dear Senator Rubio:

I am writing in response to your September 23, 2019, letter to Assistant Attorney General Stephen Boyd, which was forwarded to the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI). You wrote on behalf of your constituent, Mr. Joe Myers, who has corruption allegations against federal, state, and local government officials.

In order for the FBI to initiate an investigation of any complaint we receive, specific facts must be present to indicate a violation of federal law within the FBI's jurisdiction has occurred. Our Jacksonville Field Office has reviewed your constituent's allegations and, based on the information provided, is unable to determine if such a violation exists.

If Mr. Myers has additional information he would like to provide, he may contact the FBI's Jacksonville Field Office, located at 6061 Gate Parkway, Jacksonville, Florida 32256, telephone number 904-248-7000.

I appreciate your bringing this matter to our attention, and I hope this information will be helpful to you in responding to Mr. Myers.

Sincerely,

Calvin A. Shivers

Deputy Assistant Director

Colon A. Sin

Criminal Investigative Division